STANDISH VOICE

MANAGEMENT COMMITTEE MEETING MINUTES
JUNE 27, 2023
The meeting commenced at 7.45pm

Management Committee present: Allan Foster, Ron Wade, Sarah Djali, Paul Ogden, Janet Monks, Gill Foster, Kathy Robertson.
1. Apologies: Ian Trafford, Karen Bliss, Nicky Ogden, Diane Gore, Fran Aiken, Andrew Holliday, Sharon Gerrard.
2. Minutes: The minutes of May’s Management Committee meeting were passed without alteration.
3. Declarations of interest: Allan Foster declared an interest in Item 6.

4. Update: Gill outlined updates from meetings with Wigan Council. No meetings had taken place since the May meeting but a regular meeting with the council was scheduled for early July. Gill said a meeting had been organised with the planning department to discuss Wigan Council’s new local plan. The newly formed Standish Parking – Task and Finish group, of which Ron is a member, had met recently. Ron reported that the previous car park sites had been discussed and four would be taken forward for further investigation. He said the question of compulsory purchase was discussed but the council informed him that this would be very unlikely while a viable but discounted alternative was available, namely Southlands Rec. He said both Aldi and Lidl would be approached to ask if their time restriction could be relaxed. He said Transport for Greater Manchester would be employed to carry out a car parking survey of the village centre. Members of the public discussed car parking with the committee and reiterated the need for more parking in the village centre.
5. Section 106 projects: The various S106 Section projects which are ongoing were discussed by the committee and members of the public. The criteria of the use of the money were also discussed. Gill said Standish Voice would be pressing for an update on the projects and how they were progressing.
6. Planning applications. Standish Cricket Club: Standish Voice had responded to the two planning applications for Standish Cricket Club. The application for an extension to the clubhouse and improved car parking and playing facilities had been supported. Standish Voice offered no objection to the application to build five homes on part of the club’s premises to facilitate the club’s improvements. However, the committee had sent series of requests to the planning committee, including protecting trees where possible, not infringing on nearby amenity green space, requiring a robust Construction Environmental Management Plan and that the application be heard at the Planning Committee so that neighbours could air their objections before a decision is made. Members of the public, including neighbours of the club, aired their objections to the plans and asked questions – some of which the committee could answer but others could only be answered by the club itself. They questioned why the club would not meet them. The committee resolved to contact the cricket club and ask them to consider meeting the residents, which is good policy with all planning applications.

7. Definitive Map Modification Order: Paul reported that the DMMO relating to a footpath between Littleton Grove and Bradley Lane bridleway had been submitted to Wigan Council by residents. Standish Voice had written to the council supporting the residents and asked for the DMMO to be considered quickly.
8. Save Standish Spire appeal: Paul said the fundraising appeal for the spire was working well. He said Rector Andrew Holliday would like to address the committee with information about the campaign. A meeting would be organised.

9. Footpath Maps Project: Paul said Ron was looking at a project to create leisure maps of footpaths in Standish and a grant via Wigan Council could be forthcoming. Janet said she would like to work on this project with Ron.

10. Standish Christmas Market: Kathy said the Market committee was working well and a large amount of sponsorship had been promised, which would enable more attractions to be booked.

11. Date of next meeting: The next meeting would be July 18th.

The meeting ended at 9.40pm


